
 



 After Bishop Quinnôs letter informing us that the Diocese will 
be filing a petition for bankruptcy, I imagine that you may have some 
questions.  A few people have called or stopped by the office and 
these are some I have received: 

+ ñWhat does the Chapter 11 mean for our parishes?ò  It will have very 
little direct effect because parishes are separate legal organizations 
and we are not filing for bankruptcy.  The day-to-day operations of our parishes will 
remain the same.   

+ ñWho will be paying the victims?  Is it going to be coming out of what we give to our 
church?ò  Survivors will be compensated through a combination of insurance, Diocesan 
savings, the sale of Diocesan assets and other sources.  Parish assets and budgets are 
held separately from the Diocese.  During the bankruptcy process, nothing will change; 
your weekly offering will be used the way it has always been used.   

 Some parishioners may consider leaving the church because of this crisis or 
wonder why the Diocese is filing for Chapter 11 bankruptcy.  There are good reasons for 
doing so:  1) To proactively bring healing and justice to the survivors in our Diocese.  2) 
At the request of survivors and their legal counsel to justly and equitably settle the cases 
of those who have suffered abuse.  3) To be accountable for the child sexual abuse by 
diocesan clergy that occurred in the past.  4) To create the least disruptive financial 
solution that will bring healing to our Diocese so that our mission of service can 
continue.   

 Others might wonder what the Diocese is doing to prevent future abuse.  Since 
2002, the Diocese of Winona-Rochester has strived to create a safe environment by:  1) 
conducting more than 30,500 mandatory criminal background checks on clergy, staff, 
and volunteers; 2) training more than 107 VIRTUSÉ Facilitators to teach the VIRTUSÉ 
óProtecting Godôs Children for Adults Program;ô 3) training more than 11,900 people on 
the VIRTUSÉ program; 4) presenting the óCircle of Graceô Safe Environment education 
program to more than 10,500 children in parishes and Catholic schools during the 
2017/18 fiscal year; and 5) making all clergy mandatory reporters (legally required to 
report any suspicion of child abuse or neglect to the relevant authorities).  Through 
annual audits, the Diocese has been found compliant with the Charter for the Protection 
of Children and Young People.   

 Perhaps you have other questions or would simply like to meet with other 
parishioners to hear their concerns.  I will host a listening session for our parish cluster 
on Thursday evening, November 29

th
, at 6:30 pm in the SJW Auditorium/Gym.  Please 

join us if you are interested. 

Sincerely in Christ, 

P.S.  The Diocese will provide updates re: the bankruptcy filing on its website; this week 
there is a special video message from Bishop Quinn:  https://www.dowr.org/
BishopQuinnSpecialMessage01.html  

CHOIR PRACTICES 
 

Choir practices for the Christmas              
Eve 8:30pm Mass will be at the                  

following times: 

§ Thursday, Nov 29, 6:30-7:30pm 

§ Wednesday, Dec 5 7:45-8:45pm 

§ Thursday, Dec 13 6:30-7:30opm  

§ Thursday, Dec 20 6:30-7:30pm 

Anyone from either parish is welcome               
to join the group and it would be                 

greatly appreciated!!  
 

HOLY FAMILY: Any and all who are 

willing to participate in the Christmas 
Mass choir at Holy Family are asked to 
come to a one-time practice on Saturday, 
Dec. 22 at 9:30 a.m. Christmas Mass will 
be celebrated at 5:30 on Mon., Dec. 24 

 
Any questions, please contact Sister 
Janet at sjwhfmusic@gmail.com or                          

507-388-3788 

 The SJW Menôs Club is happy to 
announce their Annual Menôs Club 

Christmas Social (formerly known as the 
Holiday Stag) to be held this year on 
Thursday, Dec. 6, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. at 
the VFW Post 9713, 1900 N. Riverfront 
Dr. Lots of fun, a great meal, and many 
cash and door prizes for the same old 
friendly price of $50. If you would like to 
purchase a ticket, please call Glenn 
Barnette at the SJW Parish Office;. 

The Knights of Columbus Christmas tree lot is opening at its new location the Friday after 
Thanksgiving, beginning at 10:00 a.m. The lot is now located at 237 Belgrade Avenue 
between Arizona Olive Oil Co., 2 Pins Bakery, by Tony Friesen and Y Barbers. 

The first three days of the season will feature: 

§ Appearances by Santa Claus 

§ Raffle prizes from North Mankato businesses 

§ Music, food and drink 

§ One chance to win a FREE tree next year or a free turkey with each tree purchased 

§ An opportunity for our patrons to "round up" the total of their tree to support the newly-
opened Boys & Girls Club of Mankato 

Throughout the holiday season, the lot will be open 4:00-8:00 p.m. weekdays and 9:00 a.m. to 
7:00 p.m. weekends. 

Your support of the Knights of Columbus is greatly appreciated and helps us fund a variety of 
charitable efforts in your community. Thank you! 
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